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PROCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE MICHAEL
NEMEC: This mofning?we have a.case'captioned
Anthony P. Zeus, III; versus Naticnal Fuel
Gas Distribution CﬁrpcrétionQ Present by way
of telephone is tHé éQMplainant; Ahthony P.
Zeus, III. Also hyiwéy of telephone is
attorney Lee Hartz, répresanting‘maticnal
Fuel Gés Distributioﬁ Corporation. |

My name is Michael Nemec. 1 am an
administrative law judge with the Public
Utility Commission and I have beén assigned
to conduct the‘initial hearing in this case
and prepare an initial decision. The way thét
we aré going to proceed is that we will take
your téstimony first, Mr. Zeus. I will have
gsome questions for you and Mr. Hartz may havé
some. Once you are finished with your direct
testimony, then we will take testimony from
NFG’s witnesses, if any, and as each witness
finished their direct testimony, you may ask
any guestions you may have. Once we £finish
wiﬁh all of that, you may ask»any gquestions
that you wish to at the end. Do you have any

gquestionrs about that?




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
1y
18
19
20
31
22
23

24

25

MR. ZEUS: No.
ANTHONY P. ZEUS, III
having been duly,sworn; testified under oath
as follows: ’
DIRECT TESTIMONY

JUDGE NEMEC: pieaée‘statekyour
name for the record.

MR. ZEUS: My name is Anthony P.
Zeus, ITII.

JULGE NEMEC: ,Sir, can you tell me
where you reside?

MR, ZEUS: I reside currently at

1725 Cuntz Road. C-u-n-t-z, Erie,

Pernnsyivania 16509,

JUDGE NEMEC: What I didn't say aﬁ
the beginning was I‘m in a hearing room in
the Pittsburgh State Office Building and :
there is a cocurt reporter taking a verbatim
record of what we say here. We make a record
so that should the Commission wish to review
the case, they have a full record to do that.
S0 you caused a Complaint to be fiied in this
matter and teday is thé hearihg on the

Complaint. I’d like you to tell me in your

own words what your complaint is,.
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MR. ZEUS: My complaint is my

fawmily and I do desire to reside at the 4331

Aaron Road locaticn. That 1océtion is owned
by my father, Anthony P. Zeus, Junior. I
wauld like ©o have gas*servicekrestored o)
that location in my own name.;The écnfusiOn,'
is Lhe names are very similar. My father‘s
name is Anthony P. Zeus, Jr,; and my nawme is
Anthony P. Zeus, III, therefore, Naticnal
Fuel is holding me responsible for his bill,

saying I need to pay his bill before service

can be restordd te that locaticn. I weculd

like them to restore the service in my name
and initiate service Qith\National Fuel.g:t's
that simple.

My father owned tﬁis home for 32 or
33 years. That bill had been in effect since
that time in his nawe. My family and I have
at different times ovef those 32 years
resided at that locacion with my‘father as
well as residing in many other locations, and
up to now, we ware residing at another
location. 8o like I say, at this point, we
have interest in residing in’that location.

We have interest in purchasing the home from
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my father, but we do ncﬁ feel Qe sh@uid be
responsible for his bill. |

JUDGE NEMEC: I assume your father
is still with us? | R |

MR. ZEUS: Yes, he is.

JUDGE NEMEC: Where does he
reside? |

MR. ZEUS: He is currehtiy residing
in Cakland, Maryland. | |

JUDGE NEMEC: When did you reside at
4331 Aaron Road? |

MR. 2EUS: We havé resided-at 4331
Aaron Road at different times. I home school

my children. This is the f£irst year that my

‘children are attending a public school so we

came to Erie to reside at 4331 at the

beginning of the school year so my children

Qcould'attend'public school. Prior to that, we

traveled quite a bit. We were not constrained
by them going to =a fi%éd school location. We
were not constrained by our jobs. We work
for ourselves. We were able to ccme and go as
we please, so therefore, we did eXaétly that;
We came and go as we please. My/family‘has a

home in Naples, Florida that we stayed at and
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8
my family has a home at Conneaut TLake that we
stayed at.k My‘family has a home here. My
family has a home in Oakland, Maryland and
Nebraska. We have homes all oﬁer. We
traveled and did our business whérever we
went. Our business is Interﬁet based, so we
didn’'t have to have a fixed lacatiéﬁ‘, |
Therefore, we staved all cverf It was our.
intcntién as of the~scho§i year to reside
here. Initially when we came to stay ét this
location full-time, we‘had én enormqus gas
bill. We did intend to pay it for my father
the sanme as we would ourselves, but we didn’t
really feel we should have to pay his bill.
We feel we should be able to start with a
clean slate. Our income level has dropped
some and we would like to start at this
location with a clean slate, which we néver
had the opportunity to do.

~JUDGE’NEMEC; Lt’'s your teStimony‘
you moved into 4331 Aaron Road ih August,
September of 20067

MR. ZEUS: Yes, it was near the end

of Augﬁst full-time. We have resided at the

location on and off for the last 20 years
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that I have been married, But like T say, we
never have taken over thisylocation,tc live
at ourselves full-time. We have never had’the
utility br anything transferred bver to our
name to reside here as the full-time
residents. It’s always been my father’s home.
Everything here has always been in hié name .

| JULCGE NEMEC : Well, all right. When
you are referring’ta we, I assume you are
referring to you and yocur wife?

MRf ZEUS: That is corzrect.

JUDGE NEMEC: So your proposition
is you take over service in your hame as a
new customer of NFG?

MR. ZEUS: That is éorrect.

JUDGE NEMEC: What about the
outstanding bill? What arrangements, if any,
can be made there?

MR, ZEUS: I don’t have a ﬁroblem
making arrangements of the outstanding bill,
but it’s my father’s bill. The arrangement
really ﬁeéds to bekmade’with;him if a bill
needs to be paid.

JUDGE NEMEC: Have you talked to

him about 1it?
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MR. Z2UE: I have not. Like I smay,
if they want to start me at a zero balance,

myself, I don’t mind making payments on his.

I would make payments on his the same as I

- would make payments on my own bill. I’m just

not in the posgsition o take over that bill to
make a huge paymént on it, and so forth. I'm
not in a position to do that. 1f T were, I
would., I wopuld pay his bill the same as I pay
mine. So this is really putting a strain on
me, especially with the gas prices going up.
I"m sure a iobt of people are feeling the
strain. But the strain is enough just on
myself to have my strain and somebody else’s
burden as well, has been a little too much
lately. I'm rot ﬁnwilling to makeksome kind

of an agreement as long as it’s understood

~though that wy »:11 is what it is. BAnd, you

know, my bill IS in my name and then I don’t
mind having some kind of an agréement to pay
on the back bill owed con this location, even
though it'’s ndt in my name. Even as long as
it’s reasonable and doable.

JUDGE NEMEC: When was service

terminated at 4331 Aaron Road?
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MR. ZEUS: I think in Cctober. I'm

not positive of the date. I don’'t have it

“here in front of me.'Perhaps attorney Hartz

has it.

JUDGE NEMEC: They have proposed
exhibits, Do you have those, Mr. Zeus?

MR. ZEUS: Yes, I did receive a
schedule of service and 1 believe --

kJUDGE NEMEC: itis the Account

Statement and Usage Compariéon Réportx

MR. ZEUS: I do have those.

JUDGE NEMEC: There iskalso a list
of, T guess, arrangements. In any event, sc

prior to August of 2006, when is the last

‘time you resided at 4331 Aaron Road?

MR. ZEUS: Well, we are gone all

summer long. We weuld have been here some

time. Well, we were gone all over the

holidays, December and January. We would

‘have been here for a menth in February, in

March, and then we left again in April. We
were back for maybe a week in May, two weeks

in May. We lLeft again. We were gone all

~summer long and came back for the beginning

of the school year.
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JUDGE NEMEC: When did your father
last reside there? |

MR. ZEUS: My father last resided
here --

JUDGE NEMEC: By here, you are
referring to 4331 Aaron Road?

MR( ZEUS: Right . My father last
resided-- it has probably been four years
since my father resided’here. He had a tenant
here for a Long time. But again, he |
maintainred all of the bills. He actually had
a maid and his maid lived here for 3 cr 4
years after he left.

JUDGE NEMEC: When did she leave?

MR. ZEUS8: I don’t even know
exactly, because she was even here part of
the time when we were here. | |

JUDGE NEMEC: It sounds like --
are you egtranged from your father?

MR. ZEUS: Not really estranged. We
haven’t spoken much. We are very busy. We
haven't spoken much in the last five’or gix
months.

’JUDGB NEMEC: Have you talked to

him about this billi?
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MR. ZEUS: kNo, no, I haven’t. I
want to resolve i1t on my owh; This is my
business and my family’s business so --

JUDGE NEMEC: Well, that being the
case, 1f you are going to resolve it on your
own, T guess you are going have to enter irnto
a4 payment arrangementkwith KFG. Let’s see
what Mx. Haftz has‘to say. Go ahead, Mr.
Hartz. iy

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HARTZ:
I want to clarify when you 1ivéd at the
éroperty and when you didn't, and make it a
little more clear.
I cén’t. I have no reccrded history. What I
told you is as ¢lear as I am going to be able
to make it without a journal of events.
Did you live there in the Spring of 2005,
January thfough April?
Yes, that is correct.
What about the summer of 20052?
2005, we did not.
You didn't live th@fa in July of 20057
In July O£ 2005, we lived hére‘for, Tike I

say, maybe a week at a time and then we were
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gone again. I go on buying trips. We have to

buy quite a bit tc support our Internet
business. I travel back and forth to Florida,
back and forth across the ceuntry. I'm in and
out a lot. But I will go a wmonth at a time
and come kack, and be gohe three mdnthS‘at a
time and come back., And yes, when we are back
here in town, we do stay at my father’s
housea.

Do you reca.l talking to NFG representatives

in July of 2005 with respect to the gas

‘account at 4331 Raron Road?

Yes, I spoke to them on several 6ccasions.
In 20057

Yes.

Do you recall at that time accepting
responsibility fbr the bill and having yourx
name placed on the,aécounc? |

No, I never had my name placed on the
account. I nevér assumed responsibility for
thé bill that is‘not mine. I have made
payment arrangements on the bill so that we
could maintain service, but i have never ever
had my name added to the bill.kIn fact, you

sent the exhibits to me and to the attorney
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there showing the name on the bill. My name

is not on that bill.

Yours is the primary name on there,

No. It’s the only name on,theref If ycu lock
at the bill, what does it say? It says
Anthony P. Zeus, Jr. The simple fact tha:t you
are trying‘tc say my name is added to the
bill, yourVQWn documentation that you
provided shows othérwise‘

So what you are saying is that you didn’:
have that conversatién in July of 2005, yes
or no?

I did have a conversation with Natianal,?uel

about the bill, yes. I did not, no, assume

responsibility oxr have my name added to the

account.

Your wife’s name is Kathy; is that corréct?‘
That ig correct.

Do you know if she had a conversation in July
of 2005 with respect to this bill?

You would have to ask her that, I don’t know.
You don’'t know?

No.

Were you estabiished in the Prémises in the

Fall of 20057
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I don’t know. That is two years ago. I was
here in and out. I cculdn't‘tell you the
sxact dates.
So generally you have 1ived’there off and con
for the last 20 years; is thatkwhat ycu have
said?
Exactly.

MR. HARTZ: That is all I have,
Your Honor. |

JUDGE NEMEC: Mr. Zeus, anything you
would like to add at this point?

MR. ZEUS: No, I don‘t.

JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. bovyau have any
other witness you want to present?

MR. ZEUS: No.

JUECGE NEMEC: Assuming that there
is a payment arrangement needed in this case,

would you be willing to provide some income

information?

MR. ZEUS: Sure.
JUDGE NEMEC: I need to know, first
of all, what is your family size? How many

folks in your family? You and your wife and

L

MR. ZEUS: My wife is currently
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pregnant and I have three children.

JUDGE NEMEC: So ydu‘are family
size five with number six on the way?

MR. ZEUS: That is correct.

JUDGE NEMEC:  Can you tell me what
your gross annual income is or maybe your
gross monthly income?

MR. ZEUS: That is part of the
reason why we have to_go :hro&gh this
hearing. Under normal circumstances, I would

pay my dad’s bill the same as I pay mine.

"Recently we have had a downturn. I recently

started working again on my buginess, getting
my business up to where 1t was several years
ago. We had a serious downturn in our
businéss and we lcst at least eighty percent
of our income. We are back up to probably

about 4¢ percent, 30 percent of that income.

We anticipate getting it built back up to

where we were before. Tha:~is‘the reason we
had to straighten this out because we are not
in a position to pay a lot. Dur’grosé income
right’now ig arouﬁd 22 hundred dollars a
month, maybe. That is jus:,as of the last

month. The last month was the first month we
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made 22 hundred dollars in the last year.

JUDGE NEMEC: This is from self
employment? |

MR. ZEUS: That;is correct.

JUDGE NENE: I take it your wife
does not work? |

MR. ZEUS: She does not;

JUDGE NEMEC: Do you have any other
income? | |

MR. ZEUS: No, that is it right at
the moment. |

JUDGE NEMEC: Have’you provided
income information to NFG in the past?

MR. ZEUS: Yes, I havé. My income
fluctuates quite a bit, being self employed5
That is where i:’s’at as of now.

JUDGE NEMEC: That is what we need

S to know.

Okay. Let’s see 1if Mr. Hartz has
any more guestions for you?

MR. HARTZ: No, Ycur Honor.

JUDGE NEMEC: Mr. Harzz, you may
proceed.

MR . HARTZ: We‘have Xathie Whipple

to testify.
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KATHIE WHIPPLE
having been duly sworn, tesiified undexr ocath
as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. HARTZ:
MiSS Whipple, could you please state your
name and sgpell your last nawce Eozkthe,
réeord 
Kathie Whipple; Last nane is W~h~i—p~p~l*e.
First name, K-a-t-h-i-e. |
Are you currently empibyed?
Yes, I am,. |
Where do vyou work?
Nationél Fuel.

How long have you worked at National Fuel?

- For 28 years.

What is your current pcsition with National

Fuel?

Director of quality agssurance.

Describe briefly for me, if you would, vyour
role in that position? |

1 oversee the infeormal and formal complaints
filed with the Pennsy;vania‘Publia Utilicy 4

Commission as well as ocur low income program.

Do you conduct investigations with respect to
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those complaints?’
Yes, I’dc‘
What generally,would your inVéstigaticn
entail? | |
1 review the account, ail of the'infarmacion
that is supplied by the customer for this
particular account, as well as thé informal
complaint.
pid you review that informaticn for the
account in guesticn here today?
Yegs, I did.

Do you have that account number, by any

chance?

Yes, I do. The account number is 3661192- 01.
I'd like to turn your attention to what has
been previously marked as an NFG Exhibit A.
Your Honor, this was sent in the packet of
documents both to yourseif and the
complainant and ydurself, and I believe we
referenced that previocusly. Exhibit A is
three pages with the words Account Statement
appearing at the top of the page.

JUCGE NENE: It wmay be so identified
( Whereupon, NFG Exhibit A was marked for

identification.}
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Miss Whipple, can you identify that

statement?

‘Yes. It is an Account Statement for Anthony

Zeus, Jr. with the accoun: number being

3661192-01.

What is the time frame that is referenced on

the account?
The service is frecm January‘BOth,k2004 though
Septemnber 14th, 2006.

It appears that the account may be a litcle

older than the 2004 account; does that appear

correct?

Yes.

At the top of the first page, there is a line
that saysg customer and it says Anthony Zeus,
Jr.; can you tell me what that means?

Yes. That is the customer ot recoxrd.

What is the customer of record?

That is the named name that we have on the

account for 366119%2-01.
Would that essentially be the person that

initiated the accecunt normally?

Yes.

Does National Fuel keep a record of any

additioral names that are added as part of
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the account?
Yes.
Are there any additional nawmes aschiated
with this account?
Yes, there are.
What are those names?
On that adcount, it’s listed as anthony Zeus,
Jr., III, as well as Eathy'2eu54‘
Do yon know who prepared Exhibit A?
Yes.
Who prepared Exhibit A?
I did. |
And is that a document that National Fuel
will keecp in its crdinary course of business?
Yes, wekdoﬁ‘
Do you normally prepare these documents for
formal and informal hearings?
Yes, I do.
Is it your practice to list ﬁhe additional
names or this document or just the primary
rate payer?
The primary rate payer.

How do you know that those additional names

. are associated with this account?

We have those listed on ouf,account
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information in our system.
The system is onka maih frame computer type
systen? |
Yes.
Do you have access to the system right now?
Yes,’I do.
And those names are associated with the
account?
Yes.
How do those, in geﬁeral, not specific to
this account, but how do thése names become
associated with an aCCount?k |
Those names‘arévaSSociated with an account

through conversations we have when pecople

-~ sontact Natienal Fuel with regard to an

account.
When somebody does contact NacionalyFuel, is -
a record of that contact usually keét?
Yes, it is. ’

How does National Fuel keep that record?
We have that iﬁfdrmation'attached to each
account with notations with‘fegard‘to the

telephone conversation of that particular

~day.

And that information is also accessible to
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you on the same main frawe s?stem that you
mentioned previously?
Yes.

Did you review that information in
preparation or in réviéw of this Formal
Complaint? |

Yes.

Can you tell me whether or not there is a

‘telephone call associated with this account

occurring in, it would be Cune of 2005?

Yes.

And do you know who placed that telephone
call?

I believe from locking at the information
that I have here that that telephone c¢all was
placed by the complainaht*

Anthony Zeus, III?

Yes.

And do you have the exact date of the
telephone call?

Yes. It was July 11, 2005, at 11:52.

And in the record shown with respect to those
ktelephone éalls, 11:52 is the~time?

Yes. |

The recordkaSsociated with the telephone
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call, is there a notation as to %hat the
telephone call was about?

Yes.

What generally is the notation with respect
to that telephone call dn June 11, 20057

We added Anthony to the accoun:t under his
father's name. Mr. Zeus agreed to thé terms
that he was to pay $288.93 befare the 25th of
July and then he was to pay’the budget amount
plus as an additional £67. | |
When you say'Mr‘ Zeus agreed to the terms,
would that be Junior orx the third?

The third.

ié that the person who initiated that
telephone call?

Correct.

Were there any other telephCne calls made to
National Fuel on July 11, 20057

Yes. There was.

What was that?

The,daughtex~in“léw contacted us and saidythe
Puc‘said we have it put into her name. We at
that point adviseé her she was responsible
for the balance‘baSed on the new regulations.

8¢ that was also June 11, 20057
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Yes. 11:17 is the time.
Héw about on July 25, 2005, were there any
telephone éalls duriﬁg that‘time?;
Yes, there was.
What was that?

Apparently Mr. Zeus, Anthony., forgot what the

"arrangement of the terms were and the amount

due. We advised him that $282.93 was due on

the 15tk of July. He said he would pay it on

the 26tk at the office.

And was that Mr. Zeﬁé, Junior, or’Mr. Zeus,
Iz o

Mr. Zeus, III.

I’b&lieve you had heard Mr. Zeus had
testified that his father, Mr. Zeus, Junior,
has not lived in the property in some time,
maybe foux yvears; does that sound‘correct? |
Correct.

Can you tell me, referring back to Exhibit A,
ﬁhe entry on the exhibit, which entry in
Exhibit A woulé be closest in time to the
initial conversation to July 11, 20057

That would be the entry with the service

'~ period teo July 28th, 2005.

‘That is on the second page of Exhibit A?
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Yes. The third month down.
What was the status of the account at that
time?
There was a balance af 51482 .31 and payment
of $283 on the 26th of July, 2005.
Since that time, has the balance on the
account gone up or gone down?
The balance has gone up .
And what was thé finai'balanca on the
account?
The final balance was $2,733.99.
What was the date of that balance?
That was as éf September 14th, 2006.
Was the account terminated at that time?
Yes. It was terminated Sepﬁember 14th, 2006
for non payment’of the bill.

Is there anything with respect to Exhibit A

"that would need to be added to that document

to make it current as of today?
No.
I am going te skip Exhibits B and ¢ for now
and refer you to Exhibit D. Do you‘recogniZe
Exkibit D, Miss Whipple?

(Whereupon, NFG Exhibit D was

marked for identification.)



14
15
16
17
18
18
230

21

38
N

23
24

25

e R

0

ooE 0

28
Yes, I do. Thess are the arrangemen:ts that
are associated with this account.
Do you know who prepared :that exhibit?
Yesf | |
Who preparedkit?

I did.

To the best ol your knowledge, is that the

extent of the arrangements on this account?
That is correct.

How many arrangements are listed there?

Four arrangements and a dismissal frow the

Bureau of Consumer Services.

The dismissal from the Bureau of Consumer

Services, I kelieve that is referenced on

Exhibit D; would that be correct?

Yes.

The same number?

Yes.

Why was that dismissed? It looks like two

pages on Exhibit D, I’m sorrxy. The first one

is BCS 1881002. That would be the first at

the bottom of ExhiLit B?
Correct.
What is the date?

April 18, 2005.
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On the second page of Exhibit D is the more
recent BCS decisien, number 20088032. That
is the one that ycu mentioned was dismisgsed;
is that correct?
That ié correct.
Why is that?
That was dismissed because the customer did
not return income information to the’Public'
Utility Commission. There was a disérepancy
of what was réported. |
At this point, what was National Fuel’s
position with respect to this acéount and
restoration of service?
Wh=n we spoke to Mr. Zeus on the 14th of
November, 2006, we‘had stated our position
that to restore service in his name we would
require $350‘and that is what he agreed'io at
that time with cthe budget amount and an
additional forty dollars a month.
Is that still National Fuel’s’position?

Yes.

As far as an outstanding balance would go,

what is Natlional Fuel’s position? I

‘understand the account closed at $2,333.99.

How much of that amount is National Fuel
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going to hold Mr. Zeus, III, responsible fcr?
We would gd back tayahe‘July'of 2005 where
the balance was $14092‘31.

So we you would remove the 149231 that was on

the account as of July of 2005 when those

‘telephone conversations occurred from the

whole, the ending amount, the $2,700?
That is éorrect‘ |
What would that be for é total?
$1,241,6R,
That amount would represeﬁt chc’aécrued since
those July conversations until the time the
account was terminated; is that correct?
That is correct.

MR. HARTZ: I have no further

guestions. I might have one more. Actually,

no, L have no further guestions for Miss

Wwhipple, pending any cross examination, any

guestions you may have, and any objections. I

would ask that NFG A, C and D be admitted.

( Whereupon, NFG Exhibit C was
marked for iden:itication.) |

JUCGE NEMEC:. Okay. Mr. Zeus, any
objections to A, C and D?

MR. -ZEUS: No.
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JUDGE NEMEC: NFG Exhibits A, C and
D are admitted.

(Whereupon, NFG Exhibits A,‘C and D
were admitted inte evidence.)

Miss Whipple, thé balance‘that you
are holding Mr. Zeus, 111 for,vhdw much‘ﬁs
that? Is that 12412

| MS. WHIPPLE: Yes.

JUDGE NEMEC: I had it on tke
calculator. Just a moment‘}1241L68.

JUDGE NEMEC;‘ AlL right. Mr. Zeus,

any questions for the witness?

1

kMR; ZEUS: Actually, I had a bunch
of questions but I'm okay with that. All =
wanted was to have that documehted. I want to
have the bill in my ownbname.yz?m not tryirng
td escape regpanéibil:ty that 1s mine. So
there are some charges on there that are the
resuit of my residence at this lgcation. |
JUDGE NEMEC: The bill is in your
name sgir, No. 1. |
MR. ZEUS: No, it is not in my
name . |
JUDGE NEMEC: According ﬁo Miss

Whipple's testimony and the company’s
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records, her review of the company’'s records,

MR. ZEUS: If anybody were to
inquire on anyone’s bill, their name would be
associated with the aécount. |

JUDRGE NEMEC: She just tesgtified
that your name is associated with the
gecount, along with your wife and your
father.

MR. 2BUG: Right. But if I were to
call about my aunt’s bill who lives on West
23rd Street, say, my name would become
agsgsociated with her account, but that doesn’t
make me the primary‘rate payer.

JUDGE NEMEC: Do you want to ask if
your supposition is correct?

MR. ZEﬂS: Yes,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. ZEUS:

o

Miss Whipple, 1if YQu were to cali today to
National Fuel, and by their own exhibit my
name ag it is, Anthony P. Zeus, IIIL, is not'
on any of these éxhibits, they haven’t really

provided anything in their documentation that

‘shows nmy name on any of it, but now, Miss

Whipple, if I were to call and inquire about
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my aunt'’'s gas bill, and she had asked me to

“help her or make arrangements‘ou the bill,

and I called on her behalf to do that,
wouldn't my rame then become associated with
her account?

Nb. It would not.

By counversation?

No, it would not .

Then how is it that myfname is associated
then with the account?

When we spoke to you in July, you had agreed
to that.

I agreed to take over my father’s bill?

That is correct.

Now, that i1s ridiculous. Why would anybody

do that and why isn’t it in any of the
documentation that I did that?

JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. We are goiné to
cut you off. The reality ié by your own

testimony you have been residing in this

premises off and off for a period of time.

Under the Public Ctility Code, c¢hapter 14,

that makes you responsible whether your name

is officially part of the account or not, for

starters.
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The second thing ybu need to be
aware of, yoﬁ have had a prior payment
arrangement, at least the company’s dccuments
had prior payment arrangements with you on
this account, and yon didn't take timely
appeals from those, and my understanding is
I'm precluded frouw evén entering a payment

arrangement. I want to suggest to you what

‘they have offered you is about a good a deal

as you are going to get.

MR. ZEUS: 1I'm okay with that. I
was’okwy when they offered it.

JUDGE NEMEC: Then you need to
é@mply with it and then this will all be
over. |

MR. ZEUS: 1 didn't say I wouldn’t
cowply with that. I never said I wouldn’t. I
saidkwhen I was ready to re—initiate service,
that is the path I would follow.

JUDGE NEMEC: Okay.

MR, ZEUS: Thét I would make the
$356~payments and have the service restored
and make the payments. |

JUDGE NEMEC: Way do you need to

document that?
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MR. Z2EUS: I have bad situations
before where agreements had been made, and

once the agreement is fulfilled at that time,

‘the additional amount is tacked on., I want it

to be that everybody is in agreement and

“there 18 some documentation that that is what

we are going to de and that is the agkeement
that we have.

JUDGE NEMEC: Well, you have sworh
testimony from an NFG witness to the effect
that that is‘the'agreement, |

MR. ZEUS: Terrific, that's all I
need. I’'m gocd. |

JUDGE NEMEC: Would that be’enough
to satisfy you and have you withdraw your
Complaint?

MR. ZEUS: Sure, absolutely, if
that testimony would still be valid. If I
withdraw it, thoﬁgh, doesn’t that testimony
go. away? B

| JUDGE NEMEC: It's never going to
go away, no. 1 have a suggestion. The
suggestion ié that Mr. Hartz send you a
ietter to the effect Qutlining‘the offer made

by Miss Whipple on the record here, and that
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along with that, that he‘file sométhing'
calléd a Crortificate of Satisfaction. ane‘
that iz filed, you will get a letter
eventually Zrom the Commission. I have no
control ovef this, so I say eventually. It
takes a while. You‘wiil get a letter saying
that this case is closed within ten davys,
unlegs you object. By that point, you will

have his letter. You have already agreed

that the offer is to your satisfaction, and

if you do nothing; the matter will be closed.
If something comes up and ycu decide you want
to object, you may, and then that will force
me to Write an initiai decision. Okay?

MR. ZEUS: Ckay.

JUDGE NEMEC: How does that sound,
Mr. Hartz? |

| MR. HARTZ: Tha: sounds fine to me.
I will do that at the conclusion of the
hearing.

JUDGE NEMEC: Great. I can’t think
of énything else. In any event, you will ha&e
a letter from Mr. Hartz, plus you know we
have a transcript that has it in it. That is

about it, My. Zeus.
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MR. ZEUS: Okay. I’'m satisfied.

JUCGE NEMEC: Oh, I know what. What
address do you want us to send ail this to?

"MR. ZEUS: The firsc addréss I gave .
you or this address here. | |

JULGE NEMEC: Why don't Qe keep the
service address sc thét éverything goes Lo
one place.

MR. ZEUS: Okay.

JUDGE NEMEC: So you can be

expecting a lettexr from Mr. Hartz there and

‘any notices that we send will come to the

service address, which is 4331 Aaron Road,

Erie, Pennsylvania 16511. All right?
| MR. ZEUS: Okay. |
JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. Are we all on
the same page?
MR. ZEUS: I think so.
MR. HARTZ: I think S0,
JUCGE NEMEC: Féntastici Have'fun,
folks. Bye-Bye.
(Whereupon, at 11:00 a‘mi,‘the hearing was

concluded.)
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 ACCOUNT STATEMENT

Anthony Zeus. Jr.

INVESTIGATOR:

OCKETE

Formal Complaint a

G - Cuslomer

ADJ ~ Adwmstment

' FOLDER

CUSTOMER: ey
ACCOUNT #; 3661192-01 CASE NUMBER: C-20066855 o me iy
sve | MTR BILL DUE | ; |
10 | bavs | RDG | rvee | cons | oo | awr DATE | LPC PYMTS DATE__| BALANCE | %wzmza
1130/2004 | 32 | 8509 | A 302 | 1307 | $ 30485 | 212272004 1.32 ls 39413 m
| 2262004 | 27 | 8781 £ | 272 | 1065 |5 28095 | 32212004 5.89 | $  684.97 8
32502004 | 28 | 9045 | A 264 | 819 |$ 27778 | 412012004 425 13| 22004 |3 sr287| oy ER
4127/2004 | 33 | o208 | E 163 | 599 |$ 17764 | 520/2004 8.42 s Tsee3| > M. %W
| si27200a | 30 | sz20 | A | 12 | 176 |5 2512 e12004 249|s 57287 | st4o004 |5 21367 L = MW
612502004 | 29 | 9258 | E | 38 | 86 |3 5303 712012004 287 |s 28057 m r mm
7272004 | 32 | o283 | A 25 16 |3 39.06| 8/19/2004 046|$ 21367| 7192004 |3 9542 o W@
8252004 | 29 | 9308 | E 25 | 32 |{s 39.88| 9/19/2004 1.0 Is 13835
or28/2004 | 34 | o337 | A 29 | 46 |s 2828 10/19/2004 1,64 $  184.27 |Term notice for 10/11
10/26/2004| 27 | 9431 E 94 | 326 |$ 19435 | 111772004 0.29 136.35 | 10/8/2C04 | 162.56
1124/2004] 30 | 9566 | A 135 | 528 |$ 16417 | 12/20/2004 2.01 S 32874
| 122812004 34 | 9839 | E 273 | 1091 |$ 31760 | 1123/2005 447 I's 65081 |Term notice for 1/14
13172005 | 34 | 0133 | A | 204 | 1213 |s 34337 | 22172005 92 |'s *.003.41 [Term notice for 2/11
212502005 | 25 | 0354 | E 221 | 893 |5 25808 | 3/22/2005 976 |5  308.68| 2/17/2005 |5 96257 |Term notice for 314
waomgm_ 33 | o597 | A 263 | 1174 ,.m 28508 | 4/24/2005 1363 $ 126128 |Term notice for 4114
4pvi2005 | 28 | ore | E 122 | 490 |S 152.18 | 52212005 | $ 141346 |
T i niemn DOCUMENT oo €200 2e55r 013301

127 PP PEH HRNG



CUSTOMER: Anthony Zeus, Jr. (INVESTIGATOR: Formal Gomplaiml
ACCOUNT #: _3661192-01 "ASE NUMBER: C-20066855
SVC MTR | BILL DUE
CTO DAYS | RDC | TYPE | CONS. | DD AMT DATE 1rc PYMTS DATE | BALANCE COMMENTS
52712005 | 30 0815 A 9% | 423 |$ 12920 | 612172005 127 1§ 1,54303
612712005 | 31 0852 E 37 46 |8 5817 ,%%8“ 321 m A.mom‘u»_
%mmoomi 31 0867 A 15 0 |s 3138 8212005 283.00 | 7/26/12005 | $ 1,492.31 ,mc&mm@wﬂo
82512005 | 28 | 0892 | E 25 1 |5 4545 9/19/2005 5 166231
9/27/2005 | 33 0913 A 21 16 | $ 4097 10/19/2005 199.00 m:mmoom ; w 1,633.31
10/25/2005 | 28 0989 E 75 256 |$ 11322 | 111712005 198.00 10725612005 s 1,616.31 Budget @ $181
1112972005 | 35 1107 A 118 646 | $ 20371 | 12/20/2005 200.00 | 11/28/2005 | $ 1,597.31 |
ﬁnmmoom, 29 1351 E 244 | 1083 | § 40826 | 1/23/2006 2288 |$ 1,80118]
; | : Term notice for 2/12
1/30/2606 | 33 1602 A 251 903 |'$ 42397 | 21212006 25.59 $ 207878 |Budget @ $252
21272006 | 28 1822 E 20 ] 951 | % 354.83{ 3/22/2006 2328 408.00 | 2/10/2006 |$ 1,94603 qaa notice for 314
312812008 | 29 2055 A 233 896 |'$ 37596 | 4/20/2006 $ 2,198.03 |Term notice for 4/13
412712006 | 30 2181 E 126 | 453 |$ 21071 5222006 26.76 27000 4/6/2006 |3 2,206.79 qm? notice for 5/12
51252006 | 28 | 2235 A 54 wﬁ.“ $ 9910 6/21/2006 | $ 245873
6/2712006 | 33 2272 E 37 57 |'$ 7278 7i20/2006 543 6/5/2006 |5 2,526.15. |Budget cancel
| 7272006 | 30§ 2324 A 52 1 18 9706 8/20/2006 | o $ 262321
812412006 | 28 2345 E 21 1 1S 4061| 918/2006 3679 $ 2,70061 |Term notice for 9/8

“TYPE CODES. A - Actual
: E . Estmate
Z « Customer

IA - Sam_ {Actaal)
FA - Finai{Actual}
ADJ - Adjustmen




ACCOUNT STATEMENT

CUSTOMER Anthony Zeus, Jr INVESTIGATOR: Formal Complant
ACCOUNT #: 3661192-01 CASE NUMBER: C-20086855
SVC ‘ MTR | , BiLL DUE
0 DAYS RDG } *IYPE { CONS | DD AMT. DATE BALANCE COMMENTS
9/14/2008 | 21 2364 FA 19 25 |'$ 33381 10/5/2006 ; ' $ 2.733.99 |SONP 9714
“TYPE CODES: A . Adtual Aotz Aciuall
E - Estimale ZA - Final{Actual)
C -~ Customer ADJ - Adisgtment
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PA. PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES
CASE DECISION

BTS Number: 1881002
Investigator: KEPNER, SHEILA
Account Number: 366119201
Customer Name: ANTOHNY ZEUS JR

Case Closed On: 2005-08-31

0063 - NEG (NATIONAL FUEL GAS DISTRIBUTION CORP)

Service Address: 4331 AARON RD Total Balance: 1662.31
' Date of Acct Balance: 2005-08-31
ERIE, PA 16511
 Decision Issued? Y Violation: NO
Oral/Written: W Chap. 56/64 Other:
Heading Date: 2005-06-01 Section/Rule:
Resolution: SEE C817 FOR TERMS OF PAR.
Letter Deseription: EGW STRAIGHT PAR/NO LPCS/BUDGET + FOR LEVEL 1 HOUSEHOLDS
PAR Description:

No. 2's (OFFS) - To have Service Restored Pay:

No. 3's (REMEDS) - To Keep Service on Pay:
Terms: Beginning:

Special Budget or Optional Payment Amount:
Regular Budget Amount;

Plus Payment Toward Arrears:

Final Bitl Monthly Payment:

Current Bill Monthly Payment:

End of Month Payment:

Billing Date:

Reconnect Amt:

Payment Amt:

PUC Fax Nbr; 717 7876641
Times Sent; 1 »

DOCUMENT
FOLDER

AOCKETE

FEB 2 2 2007

By:
SEPTEMBER 18, 2005
198.00
1/0.00
28.00

Times Faxed: G

RECEIVED
FEB 9 ¢ 2007

UTILTY COMMISSION
PA P%BE%%ETARV% BUrEAD

NFGEXHBITC -

g -po0 UL
 peatet /77&&3

about:blank

107372006
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PA. PUBLIC UTIL ITY COMMISSION
BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES

CASE DECISION
BCS Number: 2088032 Case Closed On: 2008-08 07
Investigator: HARTMAN, SHIRLEY ,
Account Number: 36619201 : 0063 « NFG (NATIONAL FUEL GAS DISTRIBUTION CORP)
Customer Name: ANTHONY ZEUS ‘
Service Address: 4331 AARON RD Total Balance: 252615
‘ Date of Acct Balance: ‘
, ERIE, PA 16511 ,
" Decision lssued? N © Violation: NO
OrallWritten; o3 o Chap. 56/64 Other:
Heading Date: S Section/Rule:
“Resoplution: CASE DISMISSED WITHOUT A DECISION. CU DID NOT RETURN INCOME

VERIFICATION FORM, CU GAYE PUC INCOME OF 1400/5 AND CO INCOME 3821/5
ON SAME DAY /52006,

Letter Description:
. PAR Description:

No. 2's (OFFS) « To have Service Restored Pay:
No. 3's (REMEDS) - To Keep Service on Pay: By
Terms: Beglnning: : ‘
Special Budget or Optional Payment Amount:
Regular Budget Amount:
~ Plus Payment Toward Arrears:
Final Bill Monthly Payment:
Current Bill Monthly Payment:
End of Morith Payment:
" Billing Date:

Reconnect Amt:

Payment Amt:

PUC FaxNbr: 717 7876641

Times Sent: o1 Times Faxed: 0

about.blank | | 10/3/2006



Formal Complaint
Anthony Zeus, Jr.

C-20066855
ARRANGEMENTS
ST2088032
June 6, 2006 ; ;
Baiance: $2526.15 | s
- Terms. Case dismissed/customer did not return income information
income: ; reported to PUC $1400/reported to NFG $3821/same day
Settlernent
May 11, 2006
Balance: . $2206.79
Terms: $570.00 by May 19, 2008, ther budget plus $28
Income: $3820.00
Expenses: : $2097.00
Settlement
March 13, 2006
Balance:; : $1946.03
Terms: $280.00 by March 23, 20086, then budget pius $28 00
income; $1721.00
Expense. - $2097.00
Settlement
September 6, 2005
Balance: $1622.31
Terms: $198.00 by September 19, 2008 then budqet plus $28.00
Income: $1075.00
Expenses: n/a |
ST.1881002 | s L
April 18, 2005 : | B ] = D
Balance: $1413.46 » RECE‘VE
Terms: Budget plus $28.00 eq 9§ 2007
fncome - $1075.00 FEB 20
Expenses: n/a | £ PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

DOCUMENT SECRETARY'S BUREAU
FOLDER
OCKETE S

' FEB 9 22007 T . 200 kb g3
' Jlsnlor P



